
BEFORE THE ARKANSAS POLLUTION CONTROL AND ECOLOCiY COMMISSION 

IN THE MATTER OF PROMULC1A TION OF 
RECULATION NO.5. LIQUID ANIMAL WASTE 
MANAC1EMENT SYSTEMS 

DOCKET NO. 11-004 R 

On October 28, 2011, the Arkansas Pollution Control and Ecology Commission 

("APC&EC") passed Mmute Order 11-2~, which initiated rulemaking procedures for 

amendments to APC&EC Regulation No.5, Liqu1d Animal Waste Management Systems. A 

public hearing on the proposed changes was held on December 19, 2011. The public comment 

period closed on January 5, 2012. 

One written comment was received regarding the proposed amendments. That comment 

is set out below, with the Department's response following. A copy of the faxed comment is 

attached as Exhibit A. 

Comment from Connie Burks, Harrison, Arkansas: 

Here is comment of opposition includtng. but not limited to the following: On behalf or 

all those in Boone, Ne\vton. Marion counties awaiting resolution to the unjustified and strongly 

opposed TMDL proposal for Crooked Creek, they a~ well as I, oppose and contend that no new 

CAFO changes should be adopted until the Crooked (TMDL) Creek matter is resolved and none 

should be proposed without plainly publicizing to all concerned if and what is the' any potential 

nexus with TMDL proposals and CAFO. etc. present t)f proposed issues. 

Response: 

ADEQ acknowledges the comment. The changes to Regulation No. 5 arc not related to 

the Total Maximum Daily Load ('TMDL") developed for Crooked Creek or any other 

waterbody. The proposed amendments arc hascd on ch;mgcs to federal regulations _L'<l\ <..Tning 
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concentrated animal feeding operations (''CAFOs'') !'he :Jmcndmcnts: 1) offer an exemption 

fi"om Regulation No.5 permitting requirements hJr operators or liquid animal waste management 

systems that choose to obtain a National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System C'NPDFS") 

permit under APC&EC Regulation No.6; and 2) remove the continuing education requirements 

from the regulation to be consistent with NPDl::S permitting. 

The changes to Regulation No.5 were developed f(.)llowing extensive stakeholder 

meetings and input from the regulated industry. ln addition, the Department has requested that 

the Environmental Protection Agency (''EPA") withdraw the Crooked Creek TY1DL. Therefore, 

there are no changes necessary to the regulation hased on public comments. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

By~*--
Jamic/tv.i 1g. Attorney Spcc·alis 
Arkar sas )epartment of E 'iro ental Quality 
5 30 l c rthshore Drive 
North [ .1ttlc Rock, AR 72118 
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